
A break in the rainy weather delivered sunshine and blue skies for everyone attending Memorial Day 2015 at 
Post 178 where departed Veterans and Post members were remembered for their service and ultimate sacrifice.
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Our first member picnic of the year was a success.  Door monitor volunteers distrib-
uted 350 wrist bands and collected $615.  Several members contributed financially to 
defray our costs for beer, hot dogs, etc.  All of them are named on the next page.  Without 

their help we would not have had such a great event.  Thank you all for your time and generosity.
This past month many volunteers have been busy in our back yard getting everything ready for our planned 

summer activities.  Brad Hall and Jody Marcotte repaired the damaged horseshoe pits, added sand, and 
coordinated the assembly of the three awnings on the patio.  Kathy Schwab, Jackie Boyer, Beth Hall, and 
Michelle Marcotte planted approximately 100 plants in the backyard and performed needed cleanup.  A huge 
thank you to all of you for your hard work and giving of your time.  Once we get sunshine the backyard will 
become a botanical garden thanks to the donation of flowers and plants from RCI.

Our second Joker Poker game lasted only 7 weeks with Gary Vaughn the winner of $2,340.  After paying 
consolation prizes the Post netted $635 from the raffle.  Our third game was started Friday, May 22nd.

Everyone is asked to respect reserved parking spots in our lots and to not park SUV’s, vans, and trucks 
on the east side of our building along Simms.  Large vehicles create safety hazards for people exiting the park-
ing lots since you cannot see around them.  Only bikes and compact 
cars should park on Simms Street.

The Legion State Convention is June 
23—26 in Colorado Springs.  The 8th Annual 
SAL Golf Tournament is Friday, July 17th at 

Applewood Golf Course.  Proceeds will go to CWF, Denver Fisher House, and the State Veterans Center 
in Homelake, Colorado.  Saturday, July 26th the Duck Race will take place in Golden during Buffalo Bill 
Days.  Proceeds will go to the above charities.

Our Friday Dinners will feature catfish or Chicken Fried Steak on June 12th and Meatloaf or Baby Back 
Ribs on the 26th.  The New Zanty’s Band will perform on the 26th.  We still need volunteer servers and 
kitchen help for Sunday Breakfasts.  If no one steps up, we’ll soon replace the menu with a limited buffet.

May was a busy month!  We had our officer elections and the winners will be an-
nounced at the Installation Banquet on Saturday, June 13th!  Please attend and 
show your appreciation for those willing to do the work that keeps our Post operating.

Mother’s Day Brunch was wonderful!  Thank you SAL for putting on such a nice meal for us!  It was great 
to see so many people there.  This year the Auxiliary sent two students to Colorado Girl’s State! They should 
have a wonderful time and we can’t wait to hear all 
about their experiences.  Thanks to all our ladies for 
stepping up to help with the dishes, setting up, and 
cleaning up at the Memorial Day Picnic!

This month (June) we’ll be having our Father’s 
Day Brunch Sunday, June 21st.  There’s a sign-up 
sheet in the hall.  Please be sure to sign up for any 
time you can give!  It’s always a nice way to give back.

 The Legion State Convention is June 25th 
through the 28th.  Several of us will be journeying to 
Colorado Springs to hear all about the exciting things 
coming down the road.  And remember to mark your 
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Heavenly Father, hear 
us and make us strong and 
give us support.  Send us 

your spirit and your wisdom that we may follow 
your path.  May we always seek you to purify us 
and cleanse us.

May we live in harmony with each other and 
overlook our differences.  Give us the power to do 
your work and grow our American Legion.  Help 
us be forever transformed by your spirit and love.  We ask these blessings in your name.  Amen.

Chaplain’s Report
Mickey West

Auxiliary Report
Carol Conway

Please pray for members and families.

Final Roll Call
None Reported

Sick Bay 
Ron Peddycoart—heart, recovering at home.

VA Hospital Project Updates
denvervahospital.com

denver.va.gov/projecteagle



calendars for a Pig Roast at Post 21 on 
Saturday June 6th in Golden.  It’s always a 
fun time and great way to support our family 
of Posts!

Starting in June we will change Wednes-
day Burger Night times to 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. 
(instead of 7:30).   We’re still serving a deli-
cious menu, so come and help out or just 
order something yummy!  

We’ll be having a New Member Initiation 
at our July 7th monthly meeting beginning 
at 7:00 p.m.  If you’ve joined in the last few 
years and have not received an Auxiliary pin 
please join us and meet everyone.  Should be 
a great time!!

 Hope to see everyone soon!  Thank you 
for all you do!!!

A very wet May has 
gone by with not much 
riding, but our projects 

continue.  I met with Heather Grove Assist-
ed Living Center and got a list of things the 
Vets could use.  After we purchase the items 
we’ll throw a party and give out the gifts.

Nick Trujillo, Joe Calabro, and Brian 
Conway met with Denver and Colorado 
Springs police officials to plan our June 12th 
military escort from Ft. Carson to Denver.

The Memorial Day Ceremony and picnic 
was a great success.  Riders Les Hayes, 
Chip Reidmiller, Bruce Earnheart, Brad 
Hall, Jody Marcotte, and Brian Conway 
participated in the Color Guard and Firing 
Line.  Thanks guys!

June 12th is our 2nd Annual Military 
Salute to Wounded Veterans.  We’ll escort 
50 of them and their families from Ft. Carson 
to Denver for a weekend getaway at Denver’s 
Aquarium and Elitch Gardens.  The Riders continue to support RCI by working to sort and load goods that go 

to needy Vets.  We meet at RCI every Thursday at 1:45 p.m., weather permit-
ting.  Remember Rider Dinners 1st and 3rd. Friday’s.  All the money we earn 
goes to help Vets and their families.

Riders Report
Brian Conway

A huge thank you to all the Auxiliary ladies that helped sort 
out our shed (Ginny Martindale, Marilynn Anderson, Paula 
Hargrove, Connie Stark, and Patti Wagner), and thank you 

Brian Conway, Tedd Martindale, Ken Stark, and Russ Scott 
for building the awesome shelves!  —Carol Conway
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Thank You Memorial Day Volunteers



Bill Radunz was chosen as a 2015 Jefferson County 
Senior Hero by the Seniors’ Resource Center and Jef-
ferson County Council on Aging in a May 21st cer-
emony to honor this year’s 
ten recipients of the pres-
tigious award.  Master of 
Ceremonies Dave Aguilera, 
a Channel 4 weather prog-
nosticator, entertained the 
large audience gathered at 
Mountain Vista Retirement 
Community in Wheat Ridge 
for the event.

Bill, a U.S. Navy Air 
Corps Veteran, was nomi-
nated by Auxiliary Chap-
lain Mickey West, who 
also stood to deliver his 
introduction to the audience.  She acknowledged Bill as 
a “cornerstone of volunteerism” who works over 108 
hours every month at Post 178.  Bill and his late wife be-
gan the Post’s weekly Burger Night in 1995.  Bill estab-
lished Friday Evening Dinners with live entertainment in 
2000, Sunday Breakfast in 1998, and Saturday Buffet in 

2004.  He orders food, manages the kitchen staff, preps, 
cleans, and cooks 4 to 6 days each week. 

He organized Post 178’s annual golf tournament 8 
years ago and serves as its 
chairman.  For 12 years he 
has served on the organiz-
ing committee for Golden’s 
annual Duck Race.  He has 
served numerous terms on 
the Post’s Executive Board, 
Corporate Board, and Hard-
ship Committee.  He was 
elected SAL Commander 11 
times and named Legion-
naire of the Year in 2009.  
The Sons have named 
him Member of the Year 8 
times.  He was the first-ever 

recipient of the Dual Member of the Year award given 
by the Department of Colorado in 2006.  He’s been Post 
178’s Dual Member of the Year award winner 7 times.  
The litany of Bill’s accomplishments prompted Aguilera 
to quip, “Post 178 has pretty much run out of accolades 
to heap on him.”  Congratulations, Bill.
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Senior Hero Bill Radunz was introduced by  
Mickey West in a ceremony MC’d by Dave Augilera (l.).  

Award presenters included Cary Johnson, Jefferson 
County Council on Aging President and John Zabawa, 

Senior’s Resource Center President and CEO.

Bill Radunz Recognized as “Senior Hero”

Barbara Bunting, Commander............ 303-234-0178 
commander178@comcast.net

Bill Radunz, Adjutant............................ 303-995-2663 
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Bob Heer, Post Manager...................... 303-234-0178 
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Lounge and Dining.............................. 303-232-4041

Lounge Hours*
	 Mon.—Thurs.	 11:00 AM to 12:00 Midnight 
	 Fri.	 11:00 AM to 2:00 AM 
	 Sat.—Sun.	   9:00 AM to 12:00 Midnight

*Bartenders may close earlier on slow nights.
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SAL Golf Tournament
Friday, July 17

Applewood Golf Course 
Hole Sponsors and  
Volunteers Needed

C o l o r a d o  C o u n t r y 
Music Hall of Fame

$5 Burritos
Sunday/June 14	 2 — 6 PM 

Installation Dinner
Saturday, June 13

Coctails 5 PM
Dinner 6 PM

Chicken 
Parmesan

6 PM  
FRIDAYS

JOKER 
POKER


